
 
 

  New Gullen Range Wind Farm Pty Ltd  
ACN 167 404 211  

Level 21, 1 York Street   
Sydney, NSW 2000  

info@gullenrangewindfarm.com  
Toll Free: 1800 509711  

  

Reference: NGRWF_DPE_040 

  

Ms Katrina O’Reilly  

Team Leader Compliance  

Department of Planning and Environment NSW  

Level 1, 11 Farrer Place  

Queanbeyan NSW 2620  

  

14 September 2022  

  

Subject: Decommissioning Environmental Management Plan Review  

  

Dear Ms O’Reilly,  

  

Gullen Range Wind Farm (GRWF) Project Approval (Application No. 07_0118 MOD 1) Condition 7.7 

requires that the approved Decommissioning Environmental Management Plan (DEMP) be reviewed 

every 3 years after the 30th June 2016.   

  

The GRWF DEMP was reviewed on the 27th July 2022. No new items that would require an update 

were identified. 

 

Only very minor items were identified in the 2019 review, which are listed in a cover letter provided 

with the DEMP. The DEMP and sub-plans will require further updating prior to decommissioning. The 

sub-plans were not updated at this review. This is consistent with the DEMP which states in Section 

1.2.1 the requirement to update the sub-plans prior to decommissioning and Section 1.3 which 

states that the specific sub-plans will be prepared once decommissioning timing is confirmed.   

  

Kind regards,  

  

 

Jochen Rasmussen 

Asset Manager  

New Gullen Range Wind Farm Pty Ltd  
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